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COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2015/2016 

 

1
st
 April 2015 

Committee 

 

Date 

  

Environmental & Development Services Thursday 19.11.15 

Housing & Community Services Thursday 26.11.15 

Finance & Management Thursday 03.12.15 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday 09.12.15 

Planning Tuesday 15.12.15 

Audit Sub Wednesday 16.12.15 

 
 

 

Committee 

 

Date 

Environmental & Development Services (Special - Budget) Thursday 07.01.16 

Etwall JMC Monday 11.01.16 

Housing & Community Services (Special – Budget) Tuesday 12.01.16 

Finance & Management (Special – Budget) Thursday 14.01.16 

Planning Tuesday 19.01.16 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday 20.01.16 

COUNCIL Thursday 21.01.16 

  

Finance & Management (Special - NNDR) Monday 25.01.16 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday 28.01.16 

Housing & Community Services Thursday 04.02.16 

Planning Tuesday 09.02.16 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday 10.02.16 

Audit Sub Wednesday 17.02.16 

Finance & Management Thursday 18.02.16 

COUNCIL Monday 29.02.16 

  

Planning Tuesday 01.03.16 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday 03.03.16 

Housing & Community Services Thursday 10.03.16 

Finance & Management Thursday 17.03.16 

Planning Tuesday 22.03.16 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday 23.03.16 

Audit Sub Wednesday 30.03.16 

COUNCIL Thursday 07.04.16 

  

Etwall JMC Monday 11.04.16 

Planning Tuesday 12.04.16 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday 14.04.16 

Housing & Community Services Thursday 21.04.16 

Finance & Management Thursday 28.04.16 

  

ANNUAL COUNCIL Thursday 19.05.16 



COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2015/2016 

 

1
st
 April 2015 

CIVIC COUNCIL Thursday 26.05.16 

  

 



 

AGENDA 
 
 

SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP - AREA 6 
 

Wednesday, November 18, 2015 at 6.15pm 
at Walton Village Hall 

 
(Light refreshments will be served between 7.15pm and 7.30pm) 

 
 
 

1. Chair’s introduction. Apologies. 
 
2. Minutes of last Meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions. 

 
3. Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s overview / priorities update. 

 
4. Partnership update / funding / new project ideas. 

 
5. Local issues – open forum (20 minutes). 

 
6. Agreed priorities. 

 
7. Date of next meeting. 

 
 
 
 Meeting close (7.15pm)  
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AREA 6 – SOUTH AREA SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP 

 

Present Date of 
Meeting 

Venue 

Janice Pallett (Chair); Carole Wright (Vice Chair); Cllr Neil Atkin; 
Stuart Batchelor (SDDC); K Bradford; D J Coxon; Cllr John Grant; 
Lucy Grosvenor; Cllr Beth Hall; Mary Horne; Sue Jones; 
Cllr Kath Lauro; Alan Lees; PCSO Dave McMillan; Paul Marbrow; 
Phil Marriott (SSDP); Cllr Pat Murray; Oliver Pallett; John Powell; 
Tony Stone; Sgt Graham Summers; Cllr Bob Wheeler;  
 
Also present: Lorraine Brewster (Clerk) 

 
Wednesday 

15 July 
2015 

 
Coton-in-
the-Elms 

Community 
Centre 

 

1 Chair’s Introduction, Apologies Action 

 Janice Pallett welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made 
from the panel.   
 
Apologies were received from Sheila Jackson and Heather Wheeler MP  

 

2 Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions  

 
 

The minutes were agreed as a true record of the last meeting. 
 
PC Bill Crerar was unable to give updates as he has been recalled and is to be 
replaced by PC Kev Cassidy. 
PCSO Dave McMillan gave his and PC Crerar’s updates under Agenda Item 3.  

 

3 Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update  

 Sgt Summers reported the latest year to date crime statistics covering 1 April to 
30 June 2015 as follows: 

 Assault down from 16 last year to 12 this year 

 Robbery up from 0 last year to 1 this year 

 Sexual offences up from 0 last year to 5 this year 

 Dwelling burglary theft down from 3 last year to 2 this year 

 Non-dwelling burglary theft up from 11 last year to 12 this year 

 Theft of motor vehicle up from 2 last year to 3 this year 

 Theft from motor vehicle up from 5 last year to 7 this year 

 All theft (including other) up from 40 last year to 44 this year 

 Damage (including arson) down from 22 last year to 5 this year 

 Drug offences remain the same at 2 each year 

 All crime (including miscellaneous) down from 82 last year to 72 this year 

 Anti-social behaviour up from 59 last year to 65 this year 
 
Sgt Summers highlighted the increase in sexual offences, but reassured the 
meeting that this follows the national trend following the Jimmy Savile case in 
that people are more confident reporting such issues to the Police. Sgt Summers 
also mentioned that damage offences have returned to normal levels now 
following a spate of car scratching being reported last year.   
 
Sgt Summers requested that parking concerns be logged by dialling 101.  The 
PCSO will then address concerns and report back on actions taken. 
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All crime figures are available on line and on the police website. 
 
PCSO McMillan gave his update including action points from the last meeting as 
follows: 

 The issue of HGV’s illegally using roads as shortcuts was addressed by 
PC Crerar, PCSO McMillan and Trading Standards officer.  On 23 March 
there were no sightings during a visit to Drakelow, but 2 tickets were 
issued on Woodville Road, Overseal.  A follow up visit on 30 March 
resulted in 1 ticket at Drakelow and 1 at Overseal.  Discussions were held 
with transport managers at Reabrook at Moira and the building site at 
Hepworth Road, Woodville in order to try to educate drivers about weight 
restrictions. 

 Inconsiderate parking at Rosliston – PCSO McMillan issued 4 tickets last 
Sunday. 

 Drug offences – 1 person is on bail charged with the production of 
cannabis at Coton-in-the-Elms.  1 call was received about a youth 
smoking a small amount of cannabis at the youth shelter at Overseal. 2 
people are being charged with the production of cannabis at Linton Heath. 

 Crime Prevention Officer has given advice on site security at building sites 
at Drakelow and Coton Park.  No crimes have been reported recently. 

 Number Plate Operation will take place at Overseal next week. 
 

4 Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas  

 Phil Marriott apologised to those who may not have received their minutes and 
paperwork in time.  He followed with his report as follows: 

 No funding applications received for this area so far. Phil reminded the 
meeting that funding is available for appropriate projects. 

 Phil emphasised the importance of using good quality locks, coach bolts 
and non-return head screws to protect valuables in sheds from thieves.  
The Safer Homes Scheme helps vulnerable people by providing locks and 
alarms ensuring homes are properly secured free of charge. Anyone can 
refer vulnerable people to the CVS for this service. 

 Liberation day took place on 22 May and was very successful again.  
Entertainment was provided by a Beatles tribute band. 

 Phil highlighted a variety of leaflets he had provided such as How to Stay 
Safe Online; Green Dog Walker Scheme; Summer Activities for Children 
and the Safer South Derbyshire Partnership update newsletter. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
PM to 
order new 
supply of 
Green Dog 
Walker 
leaflets for 
SDDC 
offices 

5 Local Issues – open forum  

  Resident raised ongoing issue of cold calling at Linton despite window 
stickers and an article in the Burton Mail. Phil Marriott agreed to revisit the 
problem with Trading Standards. 

 Resident raised ongoing issue of dog fouling at Linton. He also 
highlighted new procedures used by the local authority in Daventry as 
reported in a national newspaper where dog walkers receive an instant 
£100 fine if found not to be carrying poo bags.  Sgt Summers suggested 
that more information be sought with a view to implementing similar 
procedures in South Derbyshire using the Crime & Policing Act introduced 
last year. 

 Resident reported picking up spliffs in playground at Linton recently. 
 
 
 

PM to 
contact 
Trading 
Standards 
 
PM to seek 
advice 
from Legal 
Dept 
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6 Agreed Priorities  

 Parking 
 
Issues 

 Most incidents reported are inconsiderate parking rather than illegal 
parking and should be reported on 101 not 999. 

 
The meeting closed at 7.05pm 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7 Date of next meeting  

 18 November at Walton on Trent Village Hall  
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SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD – SOUTH AREA 6 - Useful Contacts 

 
Safer Neighbourhood Officer 
Phil Marriott     01283 595787        phil.marriott@south-derbys.gov.uk 

 
Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Janice Pallett  
 
Vice Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Carole Wright 
 
 
District Council 
 
South Derbyshire District Council  01283 221000        www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
Clean Team     0800 587 2349 
ASB Hotline     01283 595795 
Neighbourhood Watch (Enquiries)  01283 595787 
 
District Councillors 
 
Cllr John Grant   (Linton)   01283 760044        john.grant @south-
derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Bob Wheeler (Linton)   01283 218291        bob.wheeler@south-
derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Mrs Margaret Hall (Seales)   01827 373345       
 margaret.hall@south-derbys.gov.uk   
Cllr Patrick Murray (Seales)            patrick.murray @south-
derbys.gov.uk  
 
 
County Councillor 
 
Cllr Kath Lauro       (Linton and Seales)   kath.lauro@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
County Council parking enforcement   parking@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
Police                  
 south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
 
Inspector Kate Bateman      
Sgt Graham Summers     
 graham.summers.735@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
PC Kevin Cassidy     kevin.cassidy.2921@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
PCSO David McMillan     david.mcmillan.4486@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
   
Safer Neighbourhood Wardens 
 
Stephen Yates: 01283 595968    neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk 
 
Non – Emergency: 101    
Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 
Emergency:  999   

mailto:phil.marriott@south-derbys.gov.uk
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/
mailto:charles.jones@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:charles.jones@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:bob.wheeler@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:bob.wheeler@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:Margaret.hall@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:steven.frost@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:steven.frost@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:kath.lauro@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:parking@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:graham.summers.735@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:kevin.cassidy.2921@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:david.mcmillan.4486@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk
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Websites / Social Media 
 
Derbyshire Police -     www.derbyshire.police.uk 
Area 6 Police are on Twitter   www.twitter.com @SwadRuralSNT  
Crime Statistics for your area -   www.police.uk 
Safer South Derbyshire Partnership   www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp 
Safer SDP Facebook Page -   www.facebook.com - search - Safer South Derbyshire 
Partnership 
SDDC Environmental Health Facebook  www.facebook.com/southderbys 

http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/
http://www.twitter.com/
http://www.police.uk/
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp
http://www.facebook.com/
http://www.facebook.com/southderbys


SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 
 

 
SOUTH DERBYSHIRE 

AREA FORUM  
LINTON 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 (Covering Castle Gresley, Catton, Cauldwell, Coton-in-the-Elms, Drakelow, Linton, 
Lullington, Netherseal, Overseal, Rosliston and Walton-on-Trent) 

 
 

 

Meeting to be held at: 
 

Walton Village Hall 
Main Street 

Walton on Trent 
DE12 8LZ 

 
On Wednesday, November 18, 2015 

at 7.30pm. 
 

 
 
 
Members: 
 
 
 
District Councillors:  Councillors Murray (Chairman), Grant, Mrs Hall, and Wheeler. 
 
County Councillor:        Councillor Mrs Lauro. 
 
 
 

 

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH 
Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote. 

Democratic Services - Tel: (01283) 595722 and (01283) 595848 
E.mail: democraticservices@south-derbys.gov.uk 

 

 

mailto:democraticservices@south-derbys.gov.uk


AGENDA 
 
 
 

1. Apologies for absence. 
 
2. Declarations of interest. 
 
3.   Chairman's announcements. 
 
4.   To note the minutes of the meeting held on July 15, 2015 (copy 

attached). 
 
5.   Report back on issues raised at the last meeting. 
 
6. Public questions on issues raised by residents. 
   
7. County Council issues.  
 
8. District Council issues. 
 - Dennis Bateman to talk about dog fouling issues. 
  
9. Date of next meeting. 
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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM 
 

LINTON 
 

15 July 2015 at Coton-in-the-Elms Community Centre 
 

PRESENT:- 
 

District Council Representatives 
Councillor Murray (Chairman) and Councillors Atkin, Grant; Mrs Hall and 
Councillor Wheeler  
 
S Batchelor (Director of Community and Planning); L Brewster (Service 
Assistant) 
 
Derbyshire County Council Representatives 
P Jameson (Forum Liaison Officer). 
 
County Council Representatives 
Councillor Mrs Lauro 
 
Parish Council/Meeting Representatives 
O & J Pallett and C Wright (Castle Gresley Parish Council); K Bradford & 
A Lees (Coton in the Elms Parish Council); J Powell (Linton Parish Council); 
PJ McGibbon & A Stone (Netherseal Parish Council) S Jones (Overseal 
Parish Council); P Marbrow (Rosliston Parish Council); M Horne (Walton on 
Trent Parish Council) 
 

    Members of the Public 
    L Grosvenor (Burton Mail) 
 
LA/01 APOLOGIES 

Apologies for absence from the Meeting were received from Heather Wheeler MP 
 
LA/02 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 None 
 
LA/03 CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 Councillor Pat Murray introduced himself as the new Chairman of the Linton Area  
Forum and District Councillor for the Seales Ward. 
 
Councillor Beth Hall was proposed as Vice Chair by Councillor Bob Wheeler and 
duly seconded by Councillor John Grant. 
 

  Councillor Neil Atkin introduced himself as the new Chair of South Derbyshire 
District Council and outlined his aims for the coming year.  He named his theme 
for the year as Unsung Heroes in the Community. 
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 South Derbyshire Sport, Recreation, Community Facility Strategy 
 

A strategy for the future provision of built community facilities, including formal 
open space and play is being developed.  The Strategy will aim to provide a plan 
for the provision of community infrastructure for the growing population, building 
on the significant progress made in recent years.  Parish Councils and community 
groups will be consulted and a workshop will be held in September to allow more 
in depth discussion with stakeholders. 

 
 Derbyshire Cycle Plan 
 

The County, City, Districts and a number of other bodies are producing a Plan for 
Cycling which aims to raise the participation of cycling in the County significantly 
over the next decade.  The consultation process will be promoted from next week 
via the Derbyshire Sport website and the District Council will host a briefing 
session for interested parties.  A South Derbyshire Action Plan will be developed 
from that briefing session and will feed into infrastructure development and cycle 
participation and events. 

 
 Grove Climbing Centre  
 

A £1million development of a Climbing Centre in Swadlincote at the Green Bank 
Leisure Centre is progressing with a completion date of October.  A further stage of 
the project includes the provision of a Skatepark in Newhall Park and an Outdoor 
Gym in Eureka Park  

 
 Members and Parish Council Briefings 
 

Following on from the sessions that were delivered in previous years, a new series 
of briefing sessions are planned for the coming year starting with Sport, Recreation 
and Open Space Strategy and Development on 16 September. The full programme 
of dates for 2015/16 is as follows: 
 

 16 September 2015 Sport, Recreation and Open Space Strategy and 
Development 

   - Reducing Physical Inactivity and Developing a 
Community Facility Infrastructure 

 
 14 October 2015 Planning and Enforcement  

- What is a Planning Consideration? 

 
 18 November 2015 Environmental Protection 

- Food, Noise and Nuisance 

 

 27 January 2016 Refuse and Recycling  
- Keeping the District Clean and Green 
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 24 February 2016 Public Health 
   – The Emerging Role for Local Authorities 
 
 30 March 2016 Crime and Anti-Social Behaviour 

- What Can Be Done To Reduce ASB?? 

LA/04 MINUTES  
 

The Minutes of the Linton Area Forum held on 12 February 2015 were accepted 
as a true record. 

  
LA/05 REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 
 

The Chairman reviewed those items raised at the last meeting and the Forum 
Liaison Officer reported the progress made in each case.  
 
Potholes on Moira Road, Overseal 
Work between junction of Hallcroft Avenue and Shortheath was undertaken in 
March 2015. 
 
Moira Road is included on the proposed Carriageway Surface Dressing list, but 
has not secured the required funding for the 2015/16 programme.  The proposal 
will rollover for consideration in future programmes. 
 
The condition of the carriageway will continue to be monitored by the Area 
Highways Inspector, during routine and ad-hoc inspections, and appropriate action 
taken to remedy safety defects. 
 
A444 Overseal – Gritting 
 Records show that a complaint was received on 30 January, reporting that 
Overseal had not been gritted. 

 
However, gritting vehicles were deployed at 0000hrs, and straight out again at 
approximately 0300hrs; primary routes were treated both times.  Snow fall was 
heavy and the road was gritted several times, especially High Cross/Burton Road, 
due to lorries having difficulties getting up the hill. 

 
 Broadband improvements for Netherseal 

No date for improvements yet. Post code level data is required and was 
subsequently provided to Paul Jameson by residents of Netherseal. 

 
LED street lighting 
Start dates for individual parishes are subject to change but Coton-in-the-Elms is 
due to start in the 3rd quarter of 2017. 
 
Litter across the District – report back by Stuart Batchelor 
Litter picking was carried out from on the A514 from Coton Park to the railway 
bridge on 5/2/15 and 21/5/15 and from the railway bridge through to Cadley Hill 
Road on 21/5/15. 
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In addition, following the meeting, Safer Neighbourhood Wardens visited both 
Pound Stretcher and B&M stores to seek reductions in the levels of external litter. 
Verbal requests for action were made to the store managers at both sites and 
within two weeks significant improvements in the levels of external litter were 
observed at both sites. 
 

LA/06 PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON ISSUES RAISED BY RESIDENTS 
 

 Discussion followed regarding a County Council Scheme aiming to encourage 
residents to park off-road.  Clearer information regarding the exact costs involved 
to install dropped kerbs would be helpful to residents.  A suggestion was made to 
convert wide grass verges currently being churned up by vehicles into laybys.  The 
Forum Liaison Officer agreed to clarify the issue next time. 
 
ACTION – Forum Liaison Officer to report back to a future meeting 

 
 An empty house in Netherseal has been falling into a state of disrepair for many 
years since the owner died and his son is in prison.  Apparently the property does 
not appear on the land registry so the District Council has advised that nothing can 
be done. 
 
ACTION – Stuart Batchelor to investigate any possible action and report 
back to future meeting 
 
Improved signage regarding width and weight limits is required around the Bailey 
Bridge in Walton on Trent.  Large vehicles have nowhere to turn around resulting 
in chaos.  Discussion followed regarding the timescales involved in building the 
Walton bypass bridge. 
 
ACTION – Forum Liaison Officer to review the issue and report back to a 
future meeting 
 
Concerns were expressed regarding the impact of the new housing development 
and the new Power Station proposed at Drakelow in terms of increased volumes of 
traffic. The Forum Liaison Officer replied that these issues will have been 
discussed with the Planning Authority and a traffic impact assessment will have 
been carried out. 
 
A Planning Enforcement Committee is due to be held at 6.30pm on 14 October 
2015 when the plans will be discussed. 
 
Additional concerns were expressed regarding the shortage of school places.  A 
study into this has revealed that it is possible to build onto existing schools. 
 
Continuing issues regarding potholes at Linton Heath and Netherseal were raised. 
The Forum Liaison Officer asked that any dangerous potholes be reported to the 
County Council. 
 



OPEN 

 - 5 - 

LA/07 COUNTY COUNCIL ISSUES 
 
 None 
 
LA/08 DISTRICT COUNCIL ISSUES 
 

The Director of Community & Planning highlighted the forthcoming Summer Play 
Scheme commencing on 27 July.  The Summer Activities 2015 Programme has 
been widely distributed to all schools in the district and feedback is invited from 
parishes commending the good work of staff involved. 
 
Posters to advertise the provision in individual parishes have yet to be distributed. 
 
ACTION – Stuart Batchelor to chase up distribution of posters 
 
Discussion continued regarding tackling dog fouling and a request was made to 
look into enforcing the new anti-social behaviour tools. 
 
ACTION – Stuart Batchelor to refer the matter to the Director of Housing & 
Environmental Services for advice 
 

LA/09 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 

Wednesday 18 November 2015, venue Walton on Trent Village Hall 
 

P MURRAY 
 
 
 
 

CHAIRMAN 
 

The meeting terminated at 8.25 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Agenda Item Number 5 

 

 
SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
LINTON AREA FORUM 

 
(Covering: Castle Gresley, Catton, Cauldwell, Coton-in-the-Elms, Drakelow, 

Linton, Lullington, Netherseal, Overseal, Rosliston and Walton-on-Trent) 
 

Wednesday, November 18, 2015 
 

 
REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

 
At the last Linton Area Forum held on July 15, 2015, at Coton in the Elms 
Community Centre, the following issues were raised and a progress report is 
provided. 
 

 
Derbyshire County Council Issues: 
 
Cadley Hill Roundabout, Castle Gresley: Carriageway Concerns (SBS 
8051318) 
 
Carriageway works for the A444 Cadley Hill roundabout will be considered for 
inclusion in the Capital Scheme submission for the next financial year (2016-
2017). 
 
As part of an A-classified route, the roundabout will continue to be monitored 
during regular routine inspections and any safety defects will be identified 
and repaired as appropriate. 

 
 
Paul Jameson 
Forum Liaison Officer 
Derbyshire County Council 
 

 

 

 
South Derbyshire District Council Issues: 

 
 
1. Empty property in Netherseal 
 
The property in Netherseal was identified and is currently being investigated 
by our Private Sector Housing team. The property is secure, but dilapidated. 
The legal ownership issue is being confirmed so progress can be made. 
 
2. Dog fouling 
 
The Safer Neighbourhood Warden is attending the Area Forum to provide 
feedback on dog fouling issues. 

 
 

Stuart Batchelor 
Director of Community & Planning 
South Derbyshire District Council 
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